
What you need to do now
	b Stop providing these containers to 

your customers

	b Stop ordering the banned products

	b Order alternatives 

	b Speak to your suppliers and  
local recyclers about options  
for excess stock

	b Educate your staff and  
customers about the changes

Plastic products banned from 1 October 2022        

Pre-formed PVC food trays and containers used for  
produce, baked goods, or meat only

Recyclable plastic  
or paper trays  
and containers

Polystyrene takeaway food and drink packaging from a 
restaurant, café or food stall (eg, trays, containers, bowls, cups)

Encourage customers to 
bring their own container or 
sign up to a reusable system

Recyclable plastic or  
paper packaging

Expanded polystyrene food and drink packaging for takeaway  
(eg, clamshells) and sold at retail (eg, instant noodle cups)

Plastics with pro-degradant additives to accelerate 
fragmentation into smaller pieces such as oxo and photo-
degradable (eg, some bin liners and dog poo bags)

Non-degradable plastic or  
paper alternatives

Plastic drink stirrers** Wooden stirrers or spoon

A cotton bud** with a plastic stem or a synthetic fibre bud 
wrapped around any type of stem

Cotton fibre buds with paper  
or bamboo stems

To support Aotearoa New Zealand’s move towards a low-waste, circular economy, 
we’re banning a range of hard-to-recycle plastics and single-use items. 

*	 Enforcement action may be taken for non-compliance          
**	 Includes all plastic resin codes 1–7, including compostable plastics

It is now illegal* to provide, sell or manufacture the  
following plastic products in Aotearoa New Zealand: Alternatives

Visit: Plastics phase-out guidance  or  email: plastics@mfe.govt.nz
Published in September 2022 by the Ministry for the Environment | Publication number: INFO 1096

He taiao tōnui mō ngā reanga katoa –  
a flourishing environment for every generation.
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https://environment.govt.nz/publications/plastic-phase-outs-guidance-for-sellers-and-manufacturers-of-products-banned-from-1-october-2022/
mailto:plastics%40mfe.govt.nz?subject=

